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Dear friends,

The seminar is almost over. Now you will receive your certificates and the
course will end.

After four days we have reached the last point of the agenda, the closing
ceremony of this intensive and satisfactory course.

The EHF hopes that after this seminar, where the philosophy, the physical test,
the rules, refereeing and how to control the tournament have been explained in
detail, all of you have the Beach Handball spirit in his/her mind: FAIR PLAY.
This word has appeared more than thousand times during this seminar and it is
the key factor in our sport: all other components like rules, regulations,
specifications of duties, application and the awarding of European events, etc.
have to be seen in this spirit.

In all seminars and courses the final step is the awarding of the certificates. As
it is normal in a group like this one, there are different levels of knowledge, but
congratulations to all of you, passed the course with an excellent performance.

But please pay attention to the fact that the certificate is only a paper, all of you
are now at the beginning of their career as a referee or a delegate or a coach in
Beach Handball. You have just received the EHF permission to develop the
Beach Handball sport.

You represent 10 nations and all of them have big ambitions in developing
Beach Handball. All of you, with your respective Federations’ support, have the
duty to spread out their knowledge concerning Beach Handball. Some of your
duties could be your participation as referee or delegate or coach in the EHF
EBT project; start your colleagues’ education in your own and also in the
neighbouring countries - in this way you really promote Beach Handball sport.

| want to express my deepest thanks to all participants for their extraordinary
efforts during this seminar.

| also want to thank Wolfgang, Ole and Peter from EHF side for their excellent
work during this seminar and to Peter Sandor and Gabor Kosa for the local
support in the preparation and carrying out of this course and last but not least |
am very grateful to the Hungarian Federation for their excellent contributions.

Thank you to everybody and hopefully | will see you at the next Beach
Handball event!

Jesus Guerrero / EHF MC



